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Monday, June 04, 2018 

9:30 a.m.  

Historic Courthouse Room 212 

940 N Boonville, Springfield, MO 

 

Upon roll call the following Commissioners were present: Commissioners Bob Cirtin, 

Harold Bengsch, and Lincoln Hough. Absent: None. 

Commissioner Cirtin called the session to order. Commissioner Bengsch led the Pledge 

of Allegiance and prayer.  

Commission will table the minutes from the previous session for corrections.  

Missouri Job Center Update- 

Dennis filled in for Mary Ann Rojas. Dennis explained to the Commission that the 

unemployment rate for Greene County is at an all-time low. Mr. Dennis informed the 

Commission that the Job Center has recently extended their hours to reach more 

people. June 26th Missouri Job Center will hold a healthcare job fair from 4pm to 6pm. 

The Commission was explained that the Job center was present at the past weekend 

Convoy of Hope event.    

Missouri Extension Center Report Update- 

David Burton from the Extension passed out their monthly report. Mr. Burton informed 

the commission of the Betterment Night Out in Ashgrove that will be on 07/12 from 

5:30pm-8:00 pm at the Ashgrove Sunshine Center.  

Top Branch Awards: 

April: Carol Johnson Prosecuting Attorney’s Office; Goel Altman Sheriff’s Office; Jillian 

Sanchez Highway.  

May: Valerie Sidebottom Resource Management; Jane Butler Recorders Office; Jim 

Norgern Highway; Brian Morton Juvenile Detention  

 

Department Head Updates: 

Highway Department Report- Rick Artman 
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Mr. Artman distributed his monthly report to the Commission. Artman highlighted each 

crew at the highway department. District I Crew repaired a sinkhole on FR 178 east 

Route ZZ. District Crew II Mowers are working on the right away. County-Wide 

Maintenance Crew working on shoulder widening. Special Projects Crews hauled in fill 

to build slopes around FR 2 east of RTE AF. Mr. Artman also highlighted Shop and 

Warehouse, Traffic Control, Safety and Engineering and Inspection.  

 

Office of Emergency Management-Larry Woods 

Mr. Woods distributed his May End of Month Report. Woods highlighted each section of 

the report. Some of those highlights were as followed:  OEM recently participated in 

Southwest Regional Healthcare Coalition tabletop exercise. Mr. Woods and staff met 

with local agencies about preparedness plans. Monitored and staffed EOC for multiple 

severe weather events. OEM is still looking to fill the IS position. The PIO position has 

been filled.   

Resource Management- Kevin Barnes  

Mr. Barnes informed the Commission of the upcoming jail tour in Georgia. Project 

Manager Job has been posted and is currently accepting applications. Mr. Barnes 

informed Commission that the estimated time for the Operations Center to break ground 

will be August.  

County Geologist /Cave Specialist- Matt Forir 

Mr. Forir told the Commission that the current project is working with GIS to create a 

sub-surface map. Mr. Forir will be on vacation next month and will not attend the next 

court session.  

Building Regulations Division Report-Dave O’Dell 

Mr. O’Dell handed out the monthly report to Commission. Some of the highlights given 

by Mr. O’Dell was as followed: Building Construction there were 33 single family permits 

and makes the YTD numbers 169. Total YTD construction permits are 665. Revenue 

Collected YTD total was $170, 590.00.  

Planning and Zoning Cases-Kent Morris   

Mr. Morris notified the Commission that a new Planner has been hired. Mr. Morris also 

updated the Commission on planning board cases YTD. 

Commissioner Cirtin read legal statement to the crowd. 

I. Old Business  



II. New Business  

1. Request Rezoning, Planning Board Case Number 2015, Kenny and Deborah 
Stratton, applicants.  

Mr. Morris explained to the Commission that the Planning Board recommended 
8-0 approval for case # 2015. Mr. Kenny Stratton spoke in favor for this case. No 
one in the audience spoke in opposition on case # 2015. Commissioner Lincoln 
Hough moved to approve planning board case 2015. Commissioner Harold 
Bengsch made the second and it was unanimously approved. Aye: Cirtin, 
Bengsch and Hough Nay: None. Abstain: None.  Absent: None 

2. Request Rezoning, Planning Board Case Number 2016, Dottie Bishop, c/o 
Michelle L. Gugliotta, applicant.  

Mr. Morris explained to the Commission that the Planning Board recommended 
8-0 approval with conditions on case # 2016. Ms. Debra Bishop spoke in favor of 
planning board case # 2016. No one in the audience spoke in opposition. 
Commissioner Harold Bengsch moved to approve planning board case 2016. 
Commissioner Lincoln Hough made the second and it was unanimously 
approved. . Aye: Cirtin, Bengsch and Hough. Nay: None. Abstain: None. Absent: 
None 

 

III. Other Business 

 

Public Comment 

 

Other Business 

 

 

  


